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Cornwall Councillor Report – Mevagissey Parish – January 2025
Happy New Year to everyone, I hope you all had a decent break over Christmas.
I was lucky enough to be able to take some time off with my family and along with Cornwall Council essentially closing down for two weeks over Christmas, there isn’t a great deal to report locally.
Last week I was pleased to chair a meeting of the Harbour Trust and Parish Council. I always find these face to face meetings really helpful, as they bring two important groups for Mevagissey together in a forum where common goals can be discussed. It was good to see a regular schedule of meetings agreed and I look forward to chairing more later in the year (if I’m still here!).
While I was out and about around Mevagissey last week I was pleased to see that Cormac have renewed the paint and lines on the virtual pavement on Valley Road.
I was sorry to get some more complaints from visitors about Sunny Corner Carpark over the Christmas Break. While there is little myself or the parish council can do about how this privately run carpark is operated, I did want to highlight the complaints and advise visitors to park elsewhere. 
I was pleased to see the new waste and recycling regime with delayed collections from 25 December to 2 January work just about as well as I think it could have worked.
I have also visited the HWRC a few times with the new booking system and it seems to be working ok. I only had to queue once and I think it may have been busier than usual anyway due to the time of year I visited!
With the recent cold-spell the gritters have been out and about doing all of the routes – I was particularly pleased to see that the one doing our area is called ‘Meva-gritty’! Please do stay safe and drive carefully if out and about in difficult conditions.
As ever, should people need to speak to me about any issues, please contact me on 07885 277670 or at cllr.james.mustoe@cornwall.gov.uk and I will do my best to help. 
